

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 16th September

Dear Parents and Carers.

Parking

As a large school, a high volume of traffic is the norm and finding a parking space can be difficult and frustrating. However, we would appreciate your cooperation in showing consideration for our neighbours and keeping the area safe for our pupils by not parking across residents' driveways or mounted on the pavement, particularly on the corners or school side of the road. In addition can I also ask for your patience and cooperation with our neighbours. We have received two complaints this week where our parents verbally abused local residents. Can I also ask you take time to familiarise yourself with the voluntary one way system of traffic we try to follow as a school community. We politely ask that people enter Glastonbury Road from Winchester keeping the school and church on your left.

Please help to keep our children, yourselves and the local community safe and happy.

Lining Up

In the mornings the lines are becoming confused as parents and carers stand with their children thus making it difficult for staff to safely escort their children. At break and lunch the children line up sensibly without any fuss and do not need any help. Please can I once again request that when the children line up, parents and carers wait at the back of the line. Thank you.

PTA/Friends

Thank you to our friends who attended the coffee morning last week. Our first event will be a children's disco on Friday 21st October followed by an adult only 'Music and Open Mic' night on Friday 18th November. We will be having a further coffee morning on Friday 7th October at 9am; I hope to see you there.

Thank you as always for your continued support in all we do for all our children.

Don't forget you can now follow us on Twitter for school news and events. @StHughPrimary. The twitter feed is also on the school website if you are not on Twitter.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





